
Term 2 Week 6—22nd May 2024 

143 Bailey St Grovedale  3216       Tel: 5243 3902          Email:  grovedale.ps@education.vic.gov.au         

 ‘A Path to Success’ 

Dear Families,  

12A Baby News! 

The secret is out! Congratulations to Mrs Armstrong who is having a 

baby, what exciting news! We are currently in the process of advertis-

ing for Miss Armstrong’s replacement so that when the time comes, 

there will be a change over period between the two staff members to 

ensure continuity and consistency for the students in 12A.  Dates will 

be finalised, however we expect at this stage for the new teacher to 

begin at the start of Semester 2.  

Social Media 

I always encourage responsible and appropriate use of social media 

for all users, at all times. The internet is a vast and at times problem-

atic forum where posts can be shared or screen shot without our 

knowledge. While we do considerable education for our children 

around social media use, it’s important that we as a community hold 

the same standards for ourselves: not sharing identifying details, not 

posting things that we wouldn’t want the whole world to see, not 

posting photos of children who are not our own, for example.  

At a school level, if you have concerns or questions, it is important to 

speak directly with the school as there are a range of appropriate ave-

nues for addressing any issues that may arise. Classroom teachers, 

Wellbeing staff, the office team and the principal class team are all 

here to help.  

Education Week 

We had a wonderful morning celebrating Education Week on Tuesday. 

There are a number of photos on our Facebook page for you to have a 

look at. I was delighted with the number of family members who came 

to participate in and enjoy the morning with us! It was also lovely to 

see parents helping and working with all of the children, not just their 

own. It’s a demonstration of our beautiful community spirit  

 

http://sentral.grovedaleps.vic.edu.au/portal2/#!/login  

'Our commitment to Child Safety' 
Grovedale Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people.  This will be the primary focus of our care and decision-
making.    Grovedale Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse. 
 
Grovedale Primary School is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people are safe and feel safe, and their voices are 
heard about decisions that affect their lives.  Particular attention will be paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or 
linguistically diverse backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a disability. Every person involved in Grovedale Primary School has a responsibility to 
understand the important and specific role he/she plays individually and collectively to ensure that the wellbeing and safety of all children and young people 
is at the forefront of all they do and every decision they make. 

Continued on Page 2  

COMING EVENTS—also on Sentral Calendar 

LUNCH ORDERS—EACH TUES & FRI  

Order by 8am Tues and 8am for Friday 

MAY 2024 

Thurs 23rd P-2 Gymnastics 

Fri 24th Assembly  Grades 3—6   Start Time 3pm 

Sun 26th NATIONAL SORRY DAY 

27th—31st Reconciliation Week 

Mon 27th PARENT GROUP FUNDRAISING MEETING— 

NEW PARENTS WELCOME                  2.30PM 

Tue 28th Foundation/Year 1—Dental Program visitation 

Thurs 30th  P-2 Gymnastics 

Fri 31st Winter Lightning Premiership Gr 5/6 

Fri 31st Assembly Grades P—2    Start Time  3pm 

JUNE 2024 

Tues 4th Scholastic Book Club Orders due  Issue #4 

Wed 5th Newsletter Published 

Thurs 6th P-2 Gymnastics 

Fri 7th Assembly— Grades 3-6 

Mon 10th KING’S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Thurs 13th P-2 Gymnastics 

Fri 14th Assembly P—2    Start Time 3pm 

Mon 17th School Council Meeting 

Wed 19th Newsletter published 

Thurs 20th World Refugee Day 

Fri 21st  Gr 3-6 Athletics 

Fri 21st Assembly  3—6 Start Time 3pm 

Fri 28th Prep—Year 2 Athletics 

Fri 28th Last Day of Term—2.30pm finish 

  

 

  

  

  

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB  

ISSUE #4 

ORDERS DUE ON-LINE BY  

TUES 4TH JUNE 

http://sentral.grovedaleps.vic.edu.au/portal2/#!/login


Parking Safety Reminder 

While there has been improvement in the speeds we are seeing 

from local traffic due to the Bailey St/Marshalltown Road inter-

section, we are still seeing considerable illegal and unsafe park-

ing practices.  

Please park only in legal parking bays, to allow the School 

Crossing Guard to have full visibility of the road in both direc-

tions. 

Also, please do not park in NIDO’s carpark if you are not col-

lecting a child form the centre, this is not public parking and 

causes issues for families who are trying to pick up toddlers.  

Please arrive earlier for collection if you need to be close to the 

gates, or park further away and walk up to the meeting point 

you have set up with your child.  

As always, our aim is not inconvenience families, but to keep 

children safe, and your assistance in this is both necessary and 

deeply appreciated. 

  

DID YOU KNOW TO KEEP YOUR IGA DOCKETS FOR OUR SCHOOL  
FUNDRAISER???? 

IGA GROVEDALE EAST—Dockets 
Marshalltown Road. 

 
Remember if you shop at IGA in Marshalltown Road, to bring your IGA dockets  in regularly—there is a box in the office to place 
them into.        We must have all dockets for the month in by the 15th of the following month.   
Example: Please send all of your May dockets in by the 14th of June. We have to have them to IGA on the 15th of each month.   Keep 
collecting!    A huge Thank You to IGA for your ongoing support and sponsorship of the school. Thank You IGA!! 

 

Assemblies 

The change to P-2 and 3-6 assemblies has been a huge 

success, with over 60 family members able to join us at 

the assembly on Friday! Thank you for supporting this 

move and coming along now that there is more space 

for everyone to be welcomed in. I would like to note 

that as the assemblies require less time now, the new 

starting time is 3pm.  

Twilight Fair 

The Parent and Community Group are regularly meeting 

to plan for and organize the Twilight Fair. This is our 

major fundraiser and the biggest community event on 

our calendar, therefore it requires a lot of helpers. 

Please consider coming along to the meetings or letting 

the office know if you would like to be added to the 

Messenger Group supporting the Fair. You can partici-

pate in any level you have capacity for. All hands are 

appreciated. 

We will be seeking donations for our Silent Auctions. If 

you have any business connections, ideas or donations, 

please contact the office.  

Warmest wishes,  

Tina  

SCHOOL BEANIES— 

School beanies can be purchased.   

Forms have been sent via Sentral 

(check the Resource tab in the 

App) 

and there are hard copies in the 

office.  $20—can be paid via EFT, 

Cash or BPay. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Huge THANK YOU to these  

wonderful DADs that were able to 

help out with our Mother’s Day 

stall. 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwieme--xf_cAhXGUd4KHXfhC4UQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.iga.com.au%2F&psig=AOvVaw1hO8FKBQosglKJ1nPBb_FC&ust=1534988921110105


A reminder that the Department of Education has in place a mobile phone ban that re-

quires students who bring mobiles phones to school to have them switched off and se-

curely put away during school hours. 

The department is requiring all schools to ensure this ban is in place and enforced from the start of the 2024 school year. 

The ban applies equally to all government schools right across the state. 

This helps ensure that school is a learning environment free from unnecessary distractions and disruptions. 

By ensuring mobile phones are kept away at recess and lunch times, students can interact with each other face-to-face, 

without the distractions and social pressures that mobile phones can cause. 

I ask for the support of all our families, staff and students in continuing to support the implementation of this policy in our 

school. 

Exceptions: For a small number of students with particular health needs, an exception to the policy may be granted. 

Please contact me if you would like to discuss this. 

Emergencies: In the event of an emergency or if you need to immediately contact your child, I ask that families contact 

the school office who will pass on a message as required. 

School mobile phone policy: A copy of our school’s local mobile phone policy, which implements the government’s mo-

bile policy in line with our local context, is available here.   (if you cannot get the link, it is on the school’s website) 

Parent support: The Mobile phones in schools webpage provides links to resources for families to help them balance 

their children’s time using mobile phones. 

If you have further questions, please contact the administration office. 

Regards, Tina Barnett 

MOBILE PHONES AT 

SCHOOL 

Madi S from 56W was lucky enough to be chosen from children 
all across the state to sing at this massive charity event at 
GMHBA stadium. Madi had and amazing experience.  

If you wish to donate to River's Gift, please click this link:    
https://riversgift.org/product-category/donations/  

http://grovedaleps.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Mobile-Phone-Policy-2022.pdf
https://riversgift.org/product-category/donations/


Education Week- Future You.  
It was fantastic to have so many of our families on site this morning for our Education 

Week STEM celebration. The students did an amazing job designing different engi-
neering based products ranging from their dream homes to a futuristic rocket.  

 

Our Preps spent time with families building an object or place that represents what 
they would like to be when they grow up. They were so creative by using our art re-

sources to make their representation! 



Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 
The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and Grovedale Primary School is excited to be participating. 
The PRC application offers a range of exciting features including: 

• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 

• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or complete a book review 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of reading for 
literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a set number of books by 
6 September 2024. 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers. Chil-
dren from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian Premier and 
former Premiers. 

To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian Premiers’ 
Reading Challenge, visit: https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge   

Each student will receive their individual code to log into the VPRC this week. 

Symptoms of influenza (flu) can hit very quickly and may last several weeks. Vaccination is the best way to protect yourself 
and others from getting the flu. 
Keeping our school community well 
Parents, carers and students are encouraged to practice prevention measures, including: 
· washing and sanitising hands regularly 
· avoiding touching eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands 
· covering nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing · staying home if unwell and consulting a general practitioner (GP) 
or Nurse-on-call as required 
· staying up to date with flu and COVID-19 vaccinations. 
Flu vaccinations 
Flu vaccinations can be booked through GPs and pharmacies, many of which can also provide COVID-19 vaccinations. Flu 
vaccination is recommended for everyone aged 6 months and over. 
Some people are more at risk of complications from flu and are eligible for free vaccination as part of the National Immun-
isation Program. 
COVID-19 booster 
The 2024 COVID-19 booster dose is available for everyone aged 18 and above. 
Getting your booster dose remains the best way to prevent severe illness or hospitalisation, especially in people aged over 
65 and those at higher risk of severe illness. 
Children aged between 5 and 17 years who are at risk of severe illness can also receive a 2024 booster dose. 
You can get your next dose at your local pharmacy or GP. To find one near you, refer to the vaccine clinic finder. 
Find out more 
For more information about preventing flu, and immunisation, refer to: ·  
· Better Health Channel influenza flu immunisation fact sheet · Getting vaccinated against influenza.  
 

https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/flu-influenza-immunisation
https://www.health.gov.au/resources/collections/getting-vaccinated-against-influenza-resource-collection?language=und#-information-for-consumers


CAMPS, SPORTS & EXCURSIONS  FUND (CSEF) 

APPLICATIONS CLOSE 28TH JUNE 2024 

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper under-
standing of how the world works while sports teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a healthy 
curriculum.    CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, 
camps and sporting activities. 
**If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to 
use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit of your child. 
 The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

• $150 for primary school students 

HOW TO APPLY for NEW STUDENTS (even if you are an existing family)  or CHANGED 
FAMILY CIRCUMSTANCES 

New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the website be-
low. If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year 
unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.  
If you are eligible, you only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred: 
 

• new student enrolments: your child has started or changed to Grovedale PS this year.   

• changed family circumstances: such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or new 
siblings commencing this year (eg: This includes an existing family who has a NEW student starting at Grovedale Prima-
ry School) 
 
Check with the school office if you are unsure if you have completed a CSEF form or if we have applied on your behalf 
due to the fact that you received the funding in 2023.   
More information can be found at this link:  
https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/submitting-application 

Building a national picture of child health—Foundation (PREP) only 

From May 2024, our school, along with thousands of others across the country, will participate 
in the Australian Early Development Census (AEDC).  

The AEDC is a teacher-completed census (similar to a questionnaire) which provides a comprehensive picture of how 
children have developed by the time they start their first year of full-time school. 

 
The AEDC is an Australian Government Initiative and is completed nationally every three years.  

 
Children don’t miss any class time while the AEDC is completed, and parents/carers don’t need to supply schools 
with any new information.  

In the previous 2021 AEDC, our school profile indicated that: >Optional information: summarise your school’s profile 
from the 2021 AEDC< 

We used the results to support … >Optional information: ways the census results helped your school or improved com-
munity services<  

 

The data collected through the AEDC is used by schools, communities and governments to better understand children 
and families’ needs, and identify the services, resources and support they need. 

 
AEDC data is reported at a school, community, state/territory and national level. AEDC results for individual children 
are not reported and the AEDC is not used as an individual diagnostic tool. 

 
Some teachers have found that completing the AEDC made them more aware of the needs of individual children and 
their class, and that the data was useful for planning for transitions to Year 1 and developing programs. 

 
Participation in the AEDC is voluntary, however the AEDC relies on all schools with children in their first year of full-

time school participating in the collection. Parents/carers don’t need to take any action unless they choose 
not to include their children in the census. 

To find out more about the AEDC and how it is being used to help children and families visit: www.aedc.gov.au. 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/camps-sports-and-excursions-fund/guidance/submitting-application
http://www.aedc.gov.au


STUDENT AWARDS: 

Rylen M FR For bravely seeking help when he was feeling worried about his own safety during swimming and 
   working with adults to overcome his worries and try his best! 

Faarres R FR For always following our safety expectations and being brave enough to seek help when he was 

   feeling worried about swimming. 

Omid R FP For moving around the classroom safely. 

Aurbree M  FP For using kind and safe words. 

Max P  FS For following our school value of safety and asking for help from an adult when you need it. 

Tyler F  FS For following our school value of safety and seeking help from an adult when you need it. 

Stevie M 12A For always bringing a calm and kind presence to the class.  

Haazeeq R 12A For being calm and safe example to others. 

Anaya A 12C For always moving around the classroom safely. 
Bentley F 12C For talking to an adult when someone is being unsafe. 

Rivah S 12T For seeking adult help when she or others are unsafe. 

Lucy D  12T For moving around the school and classroom in a safe and responsible way.  

Emjay  J 12W For practicing and using calming strategies that help you to continue joining in class   
   room activities. 

Isla M  12W For sharing your ideas and great participation when we were learning about the Catastrophe scale. 

Noah B 34B For moving around the room with consideration for others.  Well done Noah! 

Mason F 34B For always making choices that keep yourself and others safe and ready to learn.  Well done Mason! 

Rikki B  34D For being safe throughout the swimming program and following instructions at all times. 

Noah D 34D For moving around in our classroom safely and using equipment correctly. 

Cruz B  34F For safely following instructions while at swimming. 

Kade W 34F For quickly and safely getting ready after swimming. 

Will F  34R For being a fair and safe team player and class member.  

Willow H 34R For being safe by always listening to and following teacher instructions.  

Charith M 56B For using school property correctly and always being safe in the classroom and the yard.  

Callan W 56M For following agreed upon rules of play and tackling in football fairly and safely.  Well done!  

Ileanna M 56M For creating a safe and inclusive classroom environment by her kind, calm manner. 

Charlotte C 56N For using our classroom equipment and resources correctly and safely during learning activities. 

Savannah S 56N For following our school value of ’be safe’ and making sure that you are seeking adult help when you 
   are feeling unsafe.  

Cooper N 56W For being safe and thoughtful when interacting with others in the classroom and sport.  

Skye H  56W For being a safe and considerate friend and classmate. 
 
PRINCIPAL AWARDS: 

Sargun K 56 For being a role model to others, being safe and respectful of others at all times. 

Ari F  34 For always thinking about the safety of others in the classroom and checking in on those who may 
   feel unsafe. 

Oliver K-T 12 For following instructions carefully and safely during our school swimming and being a great role  
   model to his peers. 

Edward P Prep For being kind to others by encouraging them and celebrating when they are successful. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi1ndHVo7fgAhUDXn0KHTaFDoMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fpioneerschool.us%2Fpioneer-paw-prints-newsletter-november-2017%2Fcartoon-star-great-job%2F&psig=AOvVaw0YY




Bits and Pieces 

LOST PROPERTY—ALL 

ITEMS AT THE FRONT 

OFFICE 

Please don’t forget to name your 

child’s school garments so we can 

return them when they leave 

them lying around the school.     

PLEASE ENSURE ALL SCHOOL 

UNIFORM IS NAMED, SO THEY 

CAN BE RETURNED TO THE 

OWNER. 












